
Notice of Proposed Cowichan 
Valley Trail - Holt Creek Bridge 

No. 10543 Replacement

For more information, please contact
Rampaul Dulay at 250 572-3779 

or at Rampaul.Dulay@stantec.com

The Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure gives 
notice, pursuant to the Canadian Navigable Waters 
Act, that it has submitted a “No Interference With 
Navigation Notification of Work” to Transport Canada 
for the Cowichan Valley Trail – Holt Creek Bridge 
No. 10543 Replacement Project, west of Duncan. 

The ministry intends to construct a single-span 
steel bridge across Holt Creek along the Cowichan 
Valley Trail. The new bridge will be built on the same 
alignment as the existing timber trestle and the 
existing trestle will be removed. No work is planned 
in the waterway and no changes will be made to the 
waterway’s height or depth. 

Construction of the new bridge is expected to begin 
in spring 2024, subject to funding approval. 

A detailed description of the project is available on the 
federal Common Project Search site at cps.canada.ca 
under registry number 8477. 

Anyone wanting to comment on this work’s effect on 
marine navigation should do so by March 15, 2024, 
in the comment section on the above website or by 
email to npppac-ppnpac@tc.gc.ca.


